BRETT GUTHRIE SECOND DISTRICT, KENTUCKY

COMMITTEE ON EDUCATION AND LABOR

SUBCOMMITTEE:
HIGHER EDUCATION AND
WORKFORCE INVESTMENT



Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

April 30, 2021

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Chair House Appropriations Committee H-307 The Capitol Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Kay Granger Ranking Member House Appropriations Committee 1036 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

DEPUTY ASSISTANT WHIP

COMMITTEE ON

ENERGY AND COMMERCE

SUBCOMMITTEES

OVERSIGHT AND INVESTIGATIONS, REPUBLICAN LEADER

HEALTH
CONSUMER PROTECTION
AND COMMERCE

Dear Chair DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the Lancaster Water Project in fiscal year 2022.

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Lancaster, 308 West Maple Avenue, Lancaster, Kentucky, 40444. The water plant is located at 743 Water Works Road in Lancaster, Kentucky 40444.

This funding will be used to help complete Lancaster's new water treatment plant for drinking water. Specifically, this project would make improvements to raw water intake at the Kentucky River, provide for additional instrumentation and controls at the existing intermediated booster pump station, improve the pump motors at the existing intermediated booster pump station, upgrade the existing SCADA system for integration with the new water plant's SCADA system, add a maintenance building at the new water plant, and give upgrades to the existing raw water pumps. The existing water plant has been operating for 80 years and has required extensive repairs.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.

Sincerely,

Brett Guthrie

Member of Congress

& Sather